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Concerning The: 
Education Services for Overseas Students Amendment (Quality and Integrity) Bill 2024 
      

 

The substantial uncertainty regarding data source and use causes genuine concern among 
providers. For example, we have data for the number of international students from different 
Government agencies and none of them match or are consistent with each other. This Bill does not 
establish which data sources will be used nor precisely how they will be used. Instead, providers are 
subjected to what are opaque methods for determining future students – methods that cannot be 
repeated by providers when they using the same source Australian Government data.  

This is an obscure mechanism to make seismic changes to a critical sector for the Australian 
economy; changes completely lacking transparency for both students and providers.  

This is reckless and also dangerous for the long-term health of the independent skills training and 
higher education sectors.                

The uncertainty surrounding the release of international student enrolment limits for 2025 for the 
skills training sector exemplify these issues. Decisions regarding visa policy, caps on student 
enrolment numbers, and other regulations have a direct impact on how independent skills training 
and higher education providers with a commitment to quality operate to support students.  

Once again, however, there is a distinct lack of clarity from the Australian Government. While 
rumours of various levels of enrolment limits swirl, there is an absence of clear and accurate 
information.  

This uncertainty makes it impossible for education providers to plan their intake, hire staff, upgrade 
or expand facilities. The result is hesitation, stagnation, and, ultimately, job losses.                          

The Australian Government should act as an enabler of business, not as its most significant 
hindrance.  

Poor government decisions and decision making don’t only threaten jobs in the immediate term; 
they undermine the sustainability of all independent skills training and higher education institutions 
that supported 57.4% of international student enrolments in Australia in 2023. The sector is now at a 
crossroads. Will politicians provide the certainty needed to allow the sector to grow and flourish in 
support of students who choose Australia? The alternative will be the undermining of Australia’s 
tertiary education sector into the future, and the livelihoods of thousands of jobs in the sector.                          
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